
Attachment 2 

From: Ben Hallowell   

Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 5:08 PM 

To: Marvin Heinze <mheinze@coronado.ca.us>; Casey Tanaka <caseytanaka@yahoo.com>; CM Tina 
Friend <cm@coronado.ca.us>; Bill Sandke <bsandke@coronado.ca.us>; Mike Woiwode 
<wodeworks@gmail.com>; Mike Donovan <mdonovan@coronado.ca.us> 

Subject: Future event 

CAUTION: This email is from an EXTERNAL source. Ensure you trust this sender before clicking on any 
links or attachments. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RIABxH3Sk_M&t=18s 

Greetings 

Old Goats Kids Who Care looking to repeat this event but seeking a different venue. Coronado Cays bb 
court and park fits best. 

The wounded warrior wolfpack wheelchair basketball team is available from late May through the 
summer so we are open as to the date. 

We envision an afternoon early evening series of short games with the wolfpack vs city local heroes 
(police, fire, lifeguards, hospital) and other teams TBA.  

Will have a picnic in the park type of get together catered by local restaurants.  

Will have musical entertainment. 

The event will be a fund raiser for the warrior foundation freedom station wolfpack basketball team 
so we will be asking for donations from those who attend. 

Please get back to me if you are interested in supporting this proposed event. 

Once I have your responses, I will create a plan for your approval. Our Old Goats Kids Who Care will be 
supporting and promoting the event. 

Thanks for your support 

Ben  

--  

Ben Hallowell 

 

Coronado, CA 92118 

 




